CITY OF SHORELINE COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOODS ACTION MINUTES

October 5, 2011 7:00 p.m.

Shoreline City Hall

COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOODS REPRESENTATIVES PRESENT:

Ballinger – Patty Dooley, Nancy Morerya
Briarcrest – Arthur Peach
Hillwood – Afia Menke, Ann Erickson, Pete Bouchard
Innis Arden – Judy Allen
Meridian Park – Gretchen Atkinson
North City – Melanie Matway
Richmond Beach – Jack Malek, Tom Petersen
Ridgecrest – Stefanie Gendreau, Jesse Salomon

<u>VISITORS PRESENT:</u> Tom Jamieson from Richmond Beach neighborhood; Richard Sherry from Westminster Triangle neighborhood; June Howard from Innis Arden neighborhood; Matt Sheldon from Sound Transit; members of Shoreline Youth Ambassadors.

<u>CITY STAFF PRESENT:</u> Rob Beem, Community Services Division Manager; Nora Smith, Neighborhood Coordinator; Alicia McIntyre, Senior Planner.

I. Call to Order and Roll Call

Chair Arthur Peach called the meeting to order. Roll was called.

DECISION: The October 5 agenda was approved.

DECISION: The September 7 were approved.

II. Public Comment

Sue Walker, Superintendent of Shoreline Public Schools, provided information on the proposed Supplemental Levy on the November 8 ballot to support class sizes. Ms. Walker described the lost revenue to the district after the last legislative session, and the School District's proposal to make up some of the revenue.

III. Shoreline Youth Ambassadors: Report on Youth Survey

Members of Shoreline Youth Ambassadors (SYA), a leadership development program offered through the Department of Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services, presented the results of a teen survey they conducted in spring 2011. SYA received 361 responses from primarily Shorewood students; the survey asked questions about how teens communicate, spend their time, what activities they are interested in. After the presentation SYA members started a conversation with CON representatives in small groups about how Neighborhood Associations and community events might be changed to appeal to teens.

IV. North Corridor High Capacity Transit Planning Update

Matt Sheldon, Light Rail Development Manager North Corridor for Sound Transit gave an update on the North Corridor. Sound Transit is has done work looking at two light rail alternatives in Shoreline, one elevated option up 99, and one I-5 option. Sound Transit is now at the scoping phase for the environmental review, and they are looking for citizen input about what they should look at. Mr. Sheldon handed out notice for upcoming scoping meetings in Shoreline, Lynnwood and Seattle in October.

Alicia McIntire, Transportation Planner for the City of Shoreline, reported the City Council is looking for resident input on guiding principles for making a decision about which alternative, Highway 99 or I-5, the City should support. There is a survey online at www.shorelinewa.gov.

V. Neighborhood Coordinator's Report

Nora Smith, Neighborhood Coordinator, reported on several items, including that there are several upcoming restoration events in Shoreline Parks. The City is excited about new partnerships such as Mountains to Sound Greenway Trust.

Rob Beem, Community Service Manger, announced the City had a new online option for reporting specific service needs in the community called "See, Click, Fix." Mr. Beem also reported on a new Healthy City Strategy designed to support healthy lifestyle choices in the community.

VI. Neighborhood Reports

REPORTS - Neighborhood representatives reported on events in their neighborhoods.

VII. Other Business

There was no other business.

VIII. Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:00 pm.